Norton College Maths, Business and Computing faculty

Within the faculty there are six maths teachers, 1 Business teacher and a Computing teacher. The faculty has two associate leads, one who leads on KS3 and one on KS5.  The team is very welcoming and supportive, and we are strongly committed to CPD and we work closely together to develop the maths curriculum and resources. 

Accommodation & Resources
Each member of the maths team benefits from their own classroom and we have a workroom space with two computers that teachers can use in their non-contact time. The faculty has access to the school’s five computer suites as well as its own bank of chrome books. 

Students
Maths is a popular subject in school with students generally being hard working and well-motivated. Students are taught in sets for all year groups. Computing is taught in KS3 weekly and is a popular option at KS4 and 5. Business is another popular option subject at KS4 and 5, a

Curriculum
Schemes of Learning - maths
We have a range of comprehensive schemes of learning which have been written by the faculty staff which challenge and stimulate the students at Norton.  All the schemes of learning have a focus on embedding a mastery approach to the subject and building on prior learning.  

Key Stage 3
There are currently eight periods of maths per fortnight in Years 7, 8 and 9. The students follow the White Rose mastery SoL, and within the faculty we have a NCETM Accredited PD Lead as an associate lead, and  CPD training of teaching for mastery is ongoing within the maths team.  Students are tested regularly at the end of each topic, and each half term.

Key Stage 4
There are currently eight periods of maths in Year 10 and 11 per fortnight.  Students currently study the OCR GCSE mathematics syllabus. 

There are currently 5 lessons of Business per fortnight, the students follow the AQA syllabus, and 5 lessons of Computer science per fortnight, the students are following the OCR syllabus

	
Key Stage 5
We currently offer OCR mathematics at A and AS level. Curriculum time is 8 hours per fortnight, and this is split over 2 teachers. The mathematics course is well established and the numbers of students choosing to study the course are increasing. 

Business – we currently offer AQA As/A level course in Business. The course is well established and has a high number of students choosing to study it.

We also offer OCR, Cambridge Technical Diploma in IT, this is a two-year modular course.


Mrs Victoria Machen – Head of maths, Business and Computing


